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Board of Management Meeting June 9th 2025 

Agreed Report 

Present: Robert Wilson (Chairperson), Tracey Kennedy (Secretary), Cllr Patrick Mulcahy, Kathy Murphy, Yvonne 

Cahill, Mark O’Reilly, John Coughlan, Eimear Nolan (recording secretary). 

Apologies were received from Maria McGrath, Kevin Collins and Frances Murphy. 

The Board conveyed its good wishes to students currently sitting the Junior and Leaving Certificate/LCA exams 

and particularly to 6th Year students as they finish their exams and move on in various directions. 

The Principal reported that the planning application for the new school is at an advanced stage but that a new 

transport survey will need to be filled out on behalf of all students and by all staff; the planning application cannot 

be submitted until this is completed. A survey link has been distributed to all parents. 

The Parents’ Association is hoping to paint the school PE Hall over the summer and will be looking for help with 

this – anyone interested in helping out is asked to contact Edward O’Riordan (chairperson), Karen Devilee 

(secretary) or any member of the Parents’ Association. 

The school’s Bí Cineálta policy document in relation to the prevention of bullying behaviour was presented to the 

Board and approved; it will be distributed to all stakeholders and posted on the school website. 

The Board noted the permanent appointment of Eimear Nolan to the position of Deputy Principal. 

All staff and students were congratulated on a successful end to the school year, with good wishes to all for the 

summer holidays. 

Next scheduled meeting: August 25th 2025 (alt. September 1st) 

 

 


